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On the traditional lands of the Gumbaynggirr people 

BIG VEGIE CRUNCH 
Our school took part in the Big Vegie Crunch last Thursday and were part of the 46,230 NSW primary students 
who crunched on delicious vegetables on the day at 10am.  There were also 13,314 students around NSW 
that crunched at another time over Vegetable Week.  It was great to see so many yummy vegie options in 
lunchboxes such as carrots, corn, cucumber, snow peas and capsicum which were all munched and crunched 
on in classrooms.  Everyone enjoyed their vegie’s so much we are sure to see them as a regular part in many 
more lunchboxes.  Keep your eyes out for Fruit and Vegie Month coming up later this year. 
 

IMPORTANT DATES 

Thurs 25th Mar P & C Meeting at 3.50pm Mon 29th Mar PSSA Boys Cricket Knock-out   

Thurs 25th Mar Netball Gala Day – postponed 
MNC Hockey Trials – postponed Tues 30th Mar Whole School Assembly @ 2.20pm 

MNC Hockey Trials  -  NEW DATE 

Mon 29th Mar MNC Soccer Trials  -  postponed Wed 31st Mar School Cross Country  -  NEW DATE 

Mon 29th Mar PSSA Boys & Girls Soccer Knock-out Thurs 1st Apr Easter Hat Parade @ 2.20pm 



 

 

  NEWS FROM  
OUR PRINCIPAL 
    MRS JANE 
     MARTYN 
 
 
 

 
P & C MEETING/ SCHOOL PLAN 
I am looking forward to our P&C meeting on Thursday afternoon at 3.50pm. To ensure that we are able to 
follow social distancing guidelines, please notify our office if you are intending on attending. This will help us 
to allocate the most suitable location to hold the meeting.  
 
I will be sharing and discussing our newly developed School Plan for 2021 – 2024 at the meeting. 
 
NAPLAN ONLINE PRACTICE 
This week, our Year 3 and Year 5 students will be participating in the NAPLAN Online practice test in order 
to prepare all of us for the online test during May. 
 
WHOLE SCHOOL PHOTO 
Due to the torrential rain last week, we were unable to have our traditional whole school photo on our oval. 
We have rescheduled it with our photographer for Monday 24th May. 
 
PARENTS / CARERS / VOLUNTEERS SIGNING IN 
This is just a reminder that all adults need to sign in using the QR code located on all of our gates when they 
enter our school grounds. This includes Kindergarten to Year 2 parents and carers who are dropping their 
children to classrooms in the mornings and visitors to the office. 
 
Parents and carers who have appointments with teachers or volunteers who are working in classrooms and 
the canteen need to also sign in and sign out at our office. 
 
THE LATEST ADVICE TO PARENTS AND FAMILIES REGARDING COVID-19 
GUIDELINES 
Guidelines have been eased and are as follows: 
 
NSW Health has agreed to the following activities resuming across all schools in NSW:  
 
 Parents and carers are able to enter school grounds but should continue to follow COVID-safe       

practices, including social distancing between adults of 1.5 metres. 

 Parents and carers can attend school sporting events. School sporting events should align with       
requirements for community sporting competitions and training activities in NSW. 

 There are no recommended limits on singing groups in schools, including for in-class educational     
activities such as repetition, chanting, recitation, or singing activities. Five metres is recommended   
between a group of performing singers and other people, including the audience and conductor, where 
practicable.  

 Dancing activities – including dance classes, formals and social events – can proceed, but organisers 
should comply with any venue restrictions. 

 
Following is a link that may be useful for you if you have any questions regarding current guidelines: 
 
https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families 
 
When students or staff are experiencing any symptoms of COVID-19 and are unwell, they need to stay at 
home. For anyone displaying COVID 19 symptoms, a COVID test is necessary. They can only return to 
school when we have received proof of a negative test result and they are symptom free. 
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UNIFORM 
Our uniform has been determined by the school parent community. We encourage all of our students to 
wear our uniform to promote a sense of belonging, pride and school identity. Our uniforms are available from 
our uniform shop in the canteen from 8.45am until midday from Wednesday to Friday each week.  Online 
orders can be made by visiting https://schoolshoponline.net.au/ 
 
Our uniform is: 

 Navy shorts or skorts  
 Navy and sky blue shirt with school logo 
 School bucket hat with school logo 

 
In cooler times: 

 Navy school jacket with sky blue sleeves and school logo 
 Navy tights or navy track pants 

 
Shoes need to be covered in, preferably black and/ or jogger style. Socks should be preferably white or    
navy. 
 
Tights and track pants need to be NAVY. Black and other coloured tights are not considered uniform.  Our 
shorts are no longer grey and our skorts are no longer tartan. 
 
If you are experiencing difficulty in paying or purchasing uniforms, please contact me to discuss a plan. 
 
PARENTING IDEAS 
This week’s Parenting Ideas article is called ‘Managing anxiety before it becomes a problem’ .  The  
article focuses on wellbeing and mental health 
 
Take care 

Jane Martyn 
Principal 



 

 

 NEWS FROM OUR  
 COMMUNITY LIAISON OFFICER 
 LAURA McGRATH 
 
 
 
 

SPOTLIGHT ON ANNA CREIGHTON 

 
CLASS:     1/2 Yellow 
STAR SIGN:    Scorpio 
FAVOURITE NUMBER: 6 
FAVOURITE BOOK:  Edward the Emu by Sheena Knowles 
FAVOURITE HOLIDAY:  Thailand and Samoa 
IF I HAD ONE WISH:  To explore the world and teach 

whilst I travel. 
 
Interesting facts – I have a dog named Heidi and a cat named 
Thomas.  I love to play touch football and soccer. 
 
Teaching Experience – I started as an Early Childhood Teacher 
for 3 years, and this my second year as a casual teacher. 
 
My favourite subjects to teach are…. everything! 
 
What I like best about teaching is watching students learn and 
grow. 
 

Garden Club: 
Reminder we are holding our working bee on Saturday 10th April 8am. 
Hope to see you there! 
 

Community Tutors: 
We are starƟng our wonderful Community Tutor program again in Term 2. 
This has been a fantasƟc program over the years where parents, grandparents and  
community members come the school to work one‐on‐one with children for 30 minutes 
every week. 
 

The focus is to help with spelling, reading, wriƟng and mathemaƟcs, and has been shown 
to help with confidence and overall achievement amongst the children involved. 
If you are interested in being a Community Tutor, I would love to hear from you! 
 

To find out more about Garden Club or the Community Tutor program, please call Laura on 
the school number 6655 6393 or email:  laura.mcgrath5@det.nsw.edu.au  



 

 

HARMONY DAY 
Friday saw the final day of our Harmony Week celebrations for this year and everyone looked resplendent 
in their orange.  Each class had participated in lessons throughout the week based around the Harmony 
Week values of inclusiveness, respect and belonging.  There were some amazing artworks produced in 
each classroom which will soon be displayed at the Urunga Community Library.  A big thank you to Sharon 
in the canteen who joined in the celebrations and baked some delicious orange cup cakes for students to 
buy on Friday.  Lots of orange food was also sent in from home in lunchboxes.  We hope that everyone  
enjoyed the week and continues throughout the year with these important values in the forefront of their 
mind.  Happy Harmony Week! 
 
 

 

WHAT’S DUE 
 

 Yr 6 to Yr 7 in 2021 Expression of Interest forms—OVERDUE 
 Stage 3 Canberra Excursion note and $150 deposit due before Thurs 1st April 
 Sold raffle tickets and money due before Thurs 1st April 
 Donation of Easter themed items for our Easter raffle due befor Thurs 1st April 
 Voluntary School Contributions 



 

 

EASTER HAT PARADE 2021 
As the Easter Hat Parade approaches, children in Kindergarten to 
Year 2 (including Year 2 students in 2/3 Green) are encouraged to 
make their Easter hats at home and bring them into school on the 
day of the parade, Thursday 1st April.  Students will assemble in the 
bottom COLA at 2.20pm to parade their creations then walk down 
town.  Parents and carers of K-2 students are invited to come along 
at 2.15pm and watch the colourful parade.  The Easter raffle winners 
will be drawn and announced at a short morning assembly at 9.20am 
on that morning, so don’t forget to send in your sold tickets along with 
an Easter themed donation please. 
K-2 Classroom Teachers 
 
SCHOOL CROSS COUNTRY 
Today’s school cross country event has been postponed due to the wet weather conditions.  The new date 
has been set for next Wednesday 31st March 2021.  Fingers crossed for fine weather! 
Mr Ticli 
 
MNC SOCCER TRIALS  
The Mid North Coast soccer trials that were rescheduled for Monday 29th March have again been  
postponed.  The new date for the trials will be Monday 26th April (Week 2, Term 2). 
Miss Kyle 
 
NETBALL GALA DAY POSTPONED 
The netball gala day scheduled for tomorrow has also unfortunately been postponed.  A new date is yet to 
be confirmed. 
Mrs Prior 
 
POSTPONED SPORTING EVENTS 
Due to the recent wet weather we have had many 
sporting events postponed or cancelled.  As we are  
notified about new dates and/or venues, we will let 
you know through various communication channels 
such as Facebook, SMS or a note home. 
 
P&C MEETING  
A reminder that the P&C will be holding a meeting 
at 3.50pm tomorrow (Thursday 25th) afternoon at 
the school.  We hope to see lots of new faces come 
along.  Please notify our office if you can attend. 
P&C Committee 

P & C  Meeting 
 

Thursday 25th March at 3.50pm  
at Urunga Public School.  

 
  

Come along for a chat.  We would love to see you there! 
 

                    For more information: 

 

EASTER RAFFLE 
 

One of our major fundraising 
activities during the year is the 
Easter Raffle.  Last week a 
book of raffle tickets will be 
sent home for families to sell 
for 50c a ticket.  We are also  
asking for donations of suitable ‘Easter’ themed 
items for our prizes.  Can you please kindly return 
to school the sold tickets, money and a donation to 
our Easter raffle.  More books are available from 
the front office.  The winners of the raffle will be  
announced at our Easter Hat Parade on Thursday 
1st April.  Thank you, we are all very egg-cited!! 



 

 

POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR FOR LEARNING (PBL)  - MASCOT DESIGN  
CHALLENGE 
At Urunga, we are continuing our implementation of PBL across the school. Last year we created our 
school’s 3 expectations of Safety, Respectful and Responsible learners at Urunga Public School. Our next 
step is to design a school mascot to be the logo for our school’s PBL. We are asking our students K-6 to 
enter our mascot design competition (please see the flyer below). Students can enter as many times as 
they would like and we encourage them to think about the wildlife, landmarks and any other features that 
play an integral role in the Urunga community. They can also create their very own unique design. There 
will be prizes for the best design from each stage and the overall winner will work with a design artist to 
bring their design to life. Students can complete their design on an A4 piece of paper. The entries can be 
completed at home and/or school and need to have their name and class marked on the back before  
handing it to their classroom teacher. 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 



 

 

 
 



 

 

 



 

 

 
BUSWAYS  -  BUS PASSES 
Last year with Covid-19 it was a Busways company directive to not touch and handle the passes  
therefore we did not check them and allowed the children to travel. 
 
This has now changed and we would like to remind parents and students that each student MUST  
present their passes each time they board the bus.  
 
If students cannot present a pass they are required to give the driver their name and address so we can 
follow up in the office.  
 
If they are not eligible for free travel they are required to pay a fare or purchase a term pass which can be 
done online or in the Busways office Coffs Harbour.  
 
If parents are unsure they are more than welcome to  
contact our depot for further assistance on 6652 2744. 



 

 

 
 

 
 



 

 

 
 

 

 
 

URUNGA FOOD  
PANTRY 

 
NEXT TO THE LAUNDROMAT IN 

CARDOWS ARCADE   
 

Open to anyone with a         
pensioner or healthcare card as 

well as those experiencing     
financial stress 

 
OPEN IN URUNGA 

Thursday: 10.00am  ‐  12.00pm 
Friday:  9.30am  ‐  1.30pm 

 
 

BELLINGEN FOOD PANTRY IS 
ALSO OPEN  

Tues 10‐12 and Fri 10‐12 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
 

DO YOU HAVE A FEW HOURS TO SPARE? 
Do you enjoy meeƟng people?  

Come & see us at 
 

St Barnabas Anglican Op shop Is looking for volunteers. 
 

OPENING HOURS ARE: Tues, Wed, Fri (9.00am – 100pm) 
& Sat Morning (9.00am ‐12 noon) 

 
If interested, please come into the shop for a volunteer form or  

please contact Leonie on 6655 5342 


